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Tena koe  

On 17 January 2022, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the Ministry) 
requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following 
information relating to funding to the community food sector: 

• I'm doing some research into government funding to foodbanks and other

food organisations during COVID, since the beginning of the pandemic. I

saw that Minister Sepuloni made a recent announcement of additional

funding. Could I please make an OJA request for any formal advice on

this, including Cabinet papers and Budget material? I'm particularly

interested in the policy reasoning officials did - eg, the problems they

were seeing, how they estimated demand, how they decided this was the

best course of action - so grateful for any additional information that isn't

formal advice as such.

Please note that the Ministry has interpreted your request to be relating to funding to 
the community food sector. The following three documents have been identified as in 
scope attached to this response: 

1. Submission Seeking Funding for COVID-19 Related Cost

2. COVID-19 - Government's Response to Increased Ongoing Demand for Access

to Food and Other Essential Wellbeing Items

This report can be accessed at the following link: www.msd.govt.nz/about-msd-and­
our-work/publications-resources/information-releases/cabinet­
papers/2022/response-to-increased-ongoing-demand.html. 

3. COVID-19 - Responding to Sustained Demand for Access to Food and Other

Essential Wellbeing Items

This report can be accessed at the following link: www.msd.govt.nz/about-msd-and­
ou r-work/pu bl ications-resou rces/i nformati on-rel eases/ ca bi net-
pa pers/2022/susta i ned-demand-for-access-to-food. htm I. 

More useful information can be found at the following links: 






